From: Olya Valaire [mailto:olya@masterplumbers.com.au]

Sent: Friday, 4 March 2016 11:38 AM

To: Chambers - Watson SDP

Subject: Preliminary conference request

Dear Senior Deputy President Watson,

We refer to the Directions dated 26th February 2016 for the Group 4C awards for the 4 yearly Review of modern awards. MPA maintains an interest in the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers Award 2010.

In the Directions you scheduled a preliminary conference on 21st March 2016 at 9.30am.

MPA respectfully asks the Commission to note that the week 21st March to 25th March 2016 has been already allocated for the Full Bench hearing the casual and part-time employment common matters involving the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers Award.

MPA would like to request that the Commission reconsider the date of the preliminary conference.

Kind Regards

Olya Valaire

IR Advocate & Workplace Safety Manager

Master Plumbers Association of NSW (MPA)

Street Address: 2 Percy Street, AUBURN NSW 2144 Postal Address: PO Box 42 Lidcombe NSW 1825 Tel: (02) 8789 7000 Fax: (02) 9749 7881

Email: <u>olya@masterplumbers.com.au</u>
Web: <u>www.masterplumbers.com.au</u>